
 

Feds want HIV tests to become routine

May 8 2006

Federal officials are reportedly planning to recommend U.S. physicians
provide routine HIV testing for all of their patients ages 13 to 64.

Centers for Disease Control officials say they will make that
recommendation as part of a sweeping revision of HIV guidelines, along
with no longer requiring patients to sign informed-consent forms before
submitting to an HIV test, The Wall Street Journal reported Monday.

The CDC says the move would simplify the process in order to reach as
many infected people as possible, as early as possible. The CDC
estimates about 25 percent of the 1 million people infected with HIV in
the United States are unaware they carry the virus that eventually causes
AIDS.

Critics contend such a move without mandatory informed consent might
prevent some people from obtaining care, which would undermine HIV
prevention goals. Critics are also upset about the erosion of privacy
under another CDC recommendation that states switch to name-based
HIV reporting instead of codes, the Journal noted.

Copyright 2006 by United Press International

Citation: Feds want HIV tests to become routine (2006, May 8) retrieved 27 April 2024 from 
https://medicalxpress.com/news/2006-05-feds-hiv-routine.html

1/2

https://medicalxpress.com/news/2006-05-feds-hiv-routine.html


 

This document is subject to copyright. Apart from any fair dealing for the purpose of private
study or research, no part may be reproduced without the written permission. The content is
provided for information purposes only.

Powered by TCPDF (www.tcpdf.org)

2/2

http://www.tcpdf.org

